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Tommy, and Joseph will no doubt share fond
memories of their “Venture Grandma” for dec-
ades to come. Our community is a better
place because of her efforts and my heart is
with her family as they navigate the days
ahead.

———————

GIVING THANKS FOR FOOD BANKS

HON. ELISSA SLOTKIN

OF MICHIGAN

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
Tuesday, November 24, 2020

Ms. SLOTKIN. Madam Speaker, | rise
today, like so many of my colleagues this
week, to give thanks.

As winter approaches, coronavirus cases
are skyrocketing. Hospitals are at or near ca-
pacity, and more than 250,000 Americans
have died. Thanksgiving this year looks dif-
ferent; it's smaller or even virtual, as folks
heed public health guidance to stay home and
prevent the spread.

In the midst of this pandemic, families
across the country and across Michigan are
hurting—and to meet their needs, our local or-
ganizations are stepping up. Today, | rise to
honor and express gratitude for the invaluable
service these organizations provide to our
community.

In Ingham County, the Holt Community
Food Bank has been giving back for more
than 20 years. What began as a repository of
a few bags of non-perishable food “just in
case” someone needed help has grown into
an operation that serves more than 150 fami-
lies each month.

In Livingston County, Torch 180 purchased
the old Fowlerville library in order to turn it into
Michigan’s first restaurant and coffee shop
staffed entirely by adults with disabilities.
When COVID hit, they quickly shifted gears—
using the space to serve meals and distribute
groceries to anyone in need.

When a woman on Supplemental Security
Income called my office in a panic because
she hadn’t received her stimulus check, Torch
180 brought her a week’s worth of groceries.
They made sure she was okay, and then
came back to the motel where she was stay-
ing to provide meals for other residents as
well.

And in Oakland County, the Rochester Area
Neighborhood House offers wrap-around serv-
ices for those who are struggling with housing,
transportation, employment and more. Its food
pantry has given out more than 125,000 meals
to area residents since the pandemic started
and it shows no signs of stopping.

These are just a few of the unsung heroes
in our district, exhibiting extraordinary kind-
ness and dedication to supporting their fellow
Americans in a time of great need.

To the individuals who work tirelessly every
day to serve others, may you know that this
Thanksgiving, a grateful nation is thinking of
you.
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TRIBUTE TO DURHAM COUNTY
COMMISSIONER ELLEN RECKHOW

HON. DAVID E. PRICE

OF NORTH CAROLINA
IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Tuesday, November 24, 2020

Mr. PRICE of North Carolina. Madam
Speaker, | rise today to recognize Ellen
Reckhow, Durham County Commissioner, who
is retiring this year after over 30 years of dis-
tinguished service. Ellen was first elected to
the Durham County Board of Commissioners
in 1988. She served as Board Chairman from
2002 to 2008 and as Vice Chairman during
two additional periods. My own term of service
is largely coextensive with hers, which has
made me fully appreciative of Ellen’s impact
on the county and our region and grateful for
the many ways we have found to collaborate.

Commissioner Reckhow’s tenure on the
Durham County Board of Commissioners has
been marked by immense transformation in
Durham, challenging her and the Board to bal-
ance growth with the needs of existing resi-
dents and a diverse community. Early in her
tenure, the Board led in the merger of the city
and county school systems, to address finan-
cial inequities and equalize opportunities for all
the county’s children. Ellen takes special pride
in her role as a founder of the East Durham
Children’s Initiative: “Helping all our children
succeed in life is a passion for me,” she re-
cently affirmed.

As a Board member, Commissioner
Reckhow championed public-private partner-
ships, exemplified by the development of the
Treyburn Corporate Park and Research Tri-
angle Park, which have attracted business op-
portunities and economic growth across the
region. She also worked with counterparts in
neighboring counties to establish the Triangle
Transit Authority, now GoTriangle, a bedrock
of the region’s transit operations, as well as of
planning for the future. During Durham’s sig-
nificant economic transformation, Commis-
sioner Reckhow has remained steadfast in her
dedication to expanding opportunity and im-
proving the wellbeing of her entire community.
She has prioritized environmental protections
and access to education, including funding for
Pre-K expansion and scholarships to Durham
Technical Community College for every high
school graduate in Durham County.

Ellen has offered leadership to local gov-
erning boards ranging from the Carolina The-
atre to the Lincoln Community Health Center.
She has worked for years with our regional
Metropolitan Planning Organization and has
taken important assignments with the North
Carolina and national associations of county
governments. She has received numerous ac-
colades for her dedication to public service, in-
cluding the Goodmon Award for Exemplary
Regional Leadership by an Elected Official,
the North Carolina Planning Association’s
Elected Official of the Year, the Sierra Club
Environmental Leadership Award, and the
Partnership for Children Champion for Chil-
dren Award.

While Commissioner Reckhow may be retir-
ing from public service, | know she will remain
engaged in strengthening and improving our
Durham community. She has said as much,
and | take her at her word. She and | have al-
ways had ideas to share and mutual support
to offer, particularly in the areas of transpor-
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tation and housing, and | am counting on that
continuing. In the meantime, Madam Speaker,
| ask my colleagues to join me in recognizing
Commissioner Ellen Reckhow for her long
service on the Durham County Board of Com-
missioners and her tireless dedication to chil-
dren and families across Durham and North
Carolina.

IN MEMORY OF RAYMOND DENNY

HON. JOE WILSON

OF SOUTH CAROLINA
IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Tuesday, November 24, 2020

Mr. WILSON of South Carolina. Madam
Speaker, | would like to include in the RECORD
the following obituary for distinguished South
Carolinian, Raymond A. Denny, Jr.:

Raymond Denny, former sales executive in
the electronics industry, passed away Octo-
ber 26 in Greenville. Born in New York City
September 18, 1930, he was the son of Ray-
mond and Hazel Ladner Denny. He graduated
from Iona College, where he was a member of
the 1954 championship debating team and
President of the Young Republicans of NY.

He developed his business career with
Union Carbide as sales manager for con-
sumer products. His position as the first
sales manager of Kemet Electronics brought
him from Ohio to Greenville, later declaring
he did not plan to live anywhere else. He
later founded Electronic Marketing Associ-
ates, a successful electronics sales firm cov-
ering the south.

He was a lifelong member of Toastmasters,
the English Speaking Union; and a member
of the Furman University Learning in Re-
tirement program, lecturing on cathedral
history and the origins of Christianity in
England. He was a member of First Pres-
byterian Church of Greenville. He is survived
by his wife of 64 years, Peggy; sons Robert of
Raleigh and Tony (Beverly) of Columbia; and
grandchildren Leah Grace and Marshall
Denny.

———

HONORING MAYOR PRO TEM
THOMAS HAUGHEY

HON. NORMA J. TORRES

OF CALIFORNIA
IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Tuesday, November 24, 2020

Mrs. TORRES of California. Madam Speak-
er, | rise today to honor Thomas Haughey and
his countless years of dedication to the Inland
Empire on the occasion of his retirement from
the Chino City Council and his position as
Mayor Pro Tem.

Tom served as Mayor Pro Tem of Chino
and, since 2001, as a member of the Chino
City Council, where he participated on the
Economic Development Committee and as
Vice Chairperson of the Public Financing Au-
thority. He also served on the Chino Planning
Commission in 2001. Tom represented Chino
across several critical boards to the commu-
nity, including the Chino Basin Desalter Au-
thority, Ontario International Airport Inter-
Agency Collaborative, and as an alternate on
the San Bernardino County Transportation Au-
thority. A major win for the region, Tom cham-
pioned the multimillion-dollar Pine Avenue
Project, which will offset traffic congestion on
the major freeway, Highway 71, and improve
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Chino’s commuter access to the Inland Em-
ire.
P Tom is committed to the service of others.
He is a Charter Member of the Rancho del
Chino Rotary Club, an organization dedicated
to service, and has held many offices in the
club, including President from 1993 to 1994.
He began the Interact Club at Don Lugo High
School in 1996, a Rotary International-spon-
sored high school service club, and served as
its advisor for twelve years. In 1998, the Ro-
tary Club recognized Tom’s distinguished
service with the Rotarian of the Year Award.

Throughout the years, Tom has been ex-
ceptionally active throughout the Chino com-
munity. He has supported young people for
many years as a Board Member of The Chino
Valley YMCA, where he served as Vice-Chair
of the Board and Chairman of the Chino Val-
ley YMCA’s Annual Sustaining Campaign. He
was Chairman of the Board of Trustees of the
Chino Valley Medical Center's Hospital Advi-
sory Board and Chino’s Chair for the 2015
Special Olympics. He was also a member of
the Chino Valley Unified School District's Bond
Steering Committee and the Substandard
Housing Appeals Board. From his many lead-
ership roles across several boards and all his
service in between, the list of Tom’s contribu-
tions to Chino is endless.

Tom moved to Chino in 1977, and is the
owner of Haughey Insurance Agency, which
has been in Chino since 1980. He is a dedi-
cated husband to his wife, Karen, and father
to two sons, Christopher, 40, and Patrick, 36.
In his spare time, Tom is a Civil War enthu-
siast and collects Civil War memorabilia, lec-
tures on Civil War history, and campaigns to
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preserve Civil War battlefields as a devoted
member of the Sons of the Union Veterans of
the Civil War.

For his leadership over the decades, we
honor Thomas Haughey and thank him for his
unyielding commitment and service to the
Chino community.

———
AFRICAN AMERICAN HEALTHCARE
LEADER CELEBRATES 90TH
BIRTHDAY

HON. KAREN BASS

OF CALIFORNIA
IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Tuesday, November 24, 2020

Ms. BASS. Madam Speaker, | am pleased
to recognize an African-American physician,
teacher and entrepreneur, who has made sig-
nificant contributions to my district and to the
city and county of Los Angeles. For over 60
years, this man has worked to improve
healthcare, especially for minority residents,
throughout Greater Los Angeles.

Dr. Ludlow B. Creary earned his MD from
Howard University after completing a chem-
istry degree at Long Island University, Brook-
lyn. He later earned a Master of Public Health
from the University of California, Los Angeles
(UCLA), where he would eventually serve as
adjunct professor from 1986 to 1998.

Early in his career, however, he saw a need
too big to fill with his private practice and
evolved to spearhead the opening of the his-
toric West Adams Hospital. He went on to
serve on staff at Daniel Freeman Memorial
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Hospital, Los Angeles Doctors Hospital,
Broadway Hospital, and rose to serve as Pro-
fessor and Chair of the Department of Family
Medicine within the MLK, Jr. Hospital—
Charles R. Drew Medical Center for more than
two decades. He was also involved in the cre-
ation of the Martin Luther King, Jr. Community
Hospital.

Upon retirement, Dr. Creary turned to meet-
ing the needs of the elderly by serving as
Medical Director and Owner of Visiting Angels
in Los Angeles, which provides elder care and
in-home care services.

A theme for his life’s work might be “see a
need, fill a need.” From meeting gaps in care
by building new facilities; to developing train-
ing opportunities for aspiring health profes-
sionals; to advising on culturally-appropriate
care for minorities; to serving seniors and oth-
ers at home, he has worked to set up,
strengthen and expand structures to meet the
needs of African Americans and all vulnerable
populations in our hodge-podge healthcare
system.

Dr. Creary’s many honors include the Distin-
guished Physician Award from the Minority
Health Institute, the Lifetime Achievement
Award from the Special Needs Network, and
the Distinguished Service Award from the Na-
tional Medical Association.

In addition to six decades dedicated to im-
proving healthcare and health outcomes for
the most vulnerable, | want to express my
gratitude for his remarkable family, who have
been deeply important to me over the years.
Happy 90th birthday, Dr. Creary.
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